
 

 

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX 
T 01923 226400  F 01923 278100 
enquiries@watford.gov.uk 
watford.gov.uk 

 

  

 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: CC/B1--Stat-1123 
Date: 23rd November 2023. 

  
Dear Occupier  
 
Statutory Consultation on Car Club Only Bay in Woodford Road  
 
As you may be aware the Council is looking to introduce an eco-friendly Car Club, in early 2024.  
 
To support residents and local businesses, a site on the south western side of Woodford Road has 
been identified as suitable for a Car Club Only Bay. This will be placed at the front of the existing taxi 
bay, which will consequently be shortened by 6 metres, to accommodate the proposed bay. A plan 
showing the proposals (Drawing Reference CC-B1/01) is attached for information. 
 
The proposals will result in no loss of residents parking spaces for residents, but will provide an 
opportunity for residents to be able to have a Car Club vehicle within their road.    
 
As this proposal is amending on street waiting restrictions, the Council is carrying out a statutory 
consultation process, to enable road users and residents to have their say.   
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 24th November 2023. As this is a legal process, 
representations of support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are 
made, must be sent in writing to Justin Bloomfield, Parking Lead Officer, at the address noted above 
or by email to parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or 
representations of support is 23:59 on Friday 15th December 2023.  
 
All comments will be considered by the Portfolio Holder and your local Ward Councillors prior to any 
decision being made on whether to implement the proposals or not.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Traffic Regulation Order Manager  


